PC Simon Lewis - Local policing team report — Annual Parish Meeting 7pm

I have been in post now for just over 7 months. We still have CSO Sarah EDWARDS and
CSO Jacqueline BALDWIN joined us from the East team a couple of months after | landed.
We have been working hard on your charter priorities of Speeding, Anti Social Behaviour
(ASB) and Drugs and have been carrying out speed monitoring and enforcement within the
village. We are also carrying out regular foot patrols to disrupt the ASB and drug dealing
within the village. In particular we have been making both the Bus Stop and the Ship a
regular feature of our foot patrols.

We have also been working in partnership with Mary Webb School in terms of identifying the
individuals responsible for low level ASB. A number of ASB warning letters have been sent
out in recent months, as well as face to face interventions where we have met with young
people and parents to address their behaviour. We have quickly developed a really good
working relationship with the senior leadership team at the school which is really positive.

As regards the bus stop at the top of Hall Bank | can see this issue becoming a long term
one. Please can the parish council discuss the options in terms of removing the sides / front
of the bus shelter. We often find that this eliminates ASB issues overnight in a particular spot
as it makes the area far less appealing to youths. | appreciate there is a trade off with
making it more exposed for people to use but if we have residents avoiding it because of the
ASB this becomes a moot point. In terms of stats ASB has fallen over the last 3 months
however this is likely as much to do with the weather as anything else. As a team we plan to
be out as much as we can in the evenings as the days get longer and warmer.

We are very stretched as a team, one PC (me) one part time CSO and one full time CSO.
So trying to cover approximately 300 square miles of rural Shropshire and approximately
one fifth of Shrewsbury town (Copthorne, Gains Park and Frankwell) is a fairly daunting task.
Any help you can offer in terms of managing expectations would be gratefully received.

Neighbourhood Matters
Find out what's really happening in your area and keep in touch with West Mercia Police
through our free messaging setrvice.

The Neighbourhood Matters messaging system enables residents, businesses and
community groups to keep in touch with local policing teams. You can receive updates on
crimes, latest information on on-going incidents and learn more about what we're doing in
your community.

You're invited to sign up and become a registered recipient of messages of information,
crime alerts or witness appeals local to the area in which you live or work by email, text or
telephone.

Don't worry, we won't bombard you with every incident. You can choose exactly the type of
alert you wish to receive.

We'd really like to hear from you so why not ask your family, friends and colleagues to
register too? Let’s get talking!

Please note that this service is not for reporting crimes or incidents — to make a report
please contact West Mercia Police via the West Mercia Police website or dial 999 in an
emergency. www.neighbourhoodmatters.co.uk



http://www.neighbourhoodmatters.co.uk/

